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16th December 2022 
 
Dear parents/caregivers, 
 
“It’s been a funny old year” (modified quote from Granville) is the understatement of the year!  But we 
made it to the end and thanks to your support and all of Aotearoa doing the right thing, we have relative 
freedom for our summer holidays.  
 
Schools are wonderful places to be at this time of year and this year feels even more special tinged with 
the excitement of the forthcoming Christmas season, the joy of soon being able to connect with friends 
and whānau again, summer break, mixed with just a sprinkling of sadness and anticipation for our 
leavers and Year 6 graduates.  
 
The staff have done an amazing job of presenting all Celebrations of Learning online, as well as their 
introductions to next year’s classes.  Who needs “Love Actually” when we have our resident producer 
James Hopkins creating amazing movies of our own? Our final assembly of the year is no exception! 
Available for public viewing the End of Year final celebration assembly (warning tissue-rated for all 
ages).  
 
We have a number of people we would like to acknowledge as they move onto new exciting adventures 
and chapters in their life.   
 
Ý I would like thank the part time teachers and relievers who did an amazing job throughout the very 

extended bubble school.  We are similarly indebted to our fantastic relivers who sped in at very 
short notice to cover staff on leave this term - Mrs Karen Gliddon, Mrs Sarah Gartner, Mrs Lee 
Hopkirk and Mrs Carol Scott Dyer. 

 
Ý Our Year 6 graduates and our students moving on to other schools and classes, we will miss your 

individual personalities so much.  Your resilience, respect, leadership and positive attitudes have 
made 2021 a year forever in our memories.  

 
Ý Our wonderful FOS team who have made such a fantastic contribution for many years, and thanks 

to FOS officials—Heidi Hampton and Dee Mills who will be standing down as their children leave 
our school.  However we won’t treat this as a “goodbye”, but rather a “see you later” as we hope 
they will continue to form part of the creative side of the team! 

 
Ý Our Teachers and Teacher Aides leaving our school due to short term contracts, new positions or 

promotions, relocating to other regions or for their next chapter of their life.  We will miss you and 
hope you always keep a little part of Albany in your heart.  Farewell to Mrs Tracy Moody, Mrs 
Donelle Roberts, Mrs Tracey Warner, Mrs Rachel Padfield, and our magical fairy queen Teacher 
Aide Lesley Dixon.  Miss Shawnee Marcroft will be taking parental leave next year, and we wish 
her all the best in 2022.  

 
Although next year’s classes have been announced, these December lists can only ever be considered 
a draft, as we are never entirely sure how many new students may enrol in the first week of school, or if 
there are ever any unexpected staff changes.  
 
 
Continued overé 
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Akukhexymt8qx9UlxVbl1nHHmU0QYy4e/view?usp=sharing


2022 DATES 
TERM 2 
MONDAY 2

ND 
MAY ï FRIDAY 8

TH
 JULY 

Public holidays: Queen’s Birthday – Monday 6th June, Matariki – Friday 24th June 
Teacher only (Accord) day: Friday 3

rd
 June 

Student led conferences: Thursday 30
th
 June (half day closure) 

 
TERM 3 
MONDAY 25

TH
 JULY ï FRIDAY 30

TH
 SEPTEMBER 

Student led conferences: date to be confirmed (half day closure) 
 
TERM 4 
MONDAY 17

TH
 OCTOBER ï FRIDAY 16

TH
 DECEMBER (end date subject to change) 

Public holiday: Labour Day – Monday 24th October 
Half day closure Friday 16

th
 December 

 

TERM 1 2022ðDates subject to change 
Initial dates for Term 1, to be added to at the beginning of 2022 

 
27th January  School open for enrolment enquiries, 9.30am-12.00noon 
28th January School open for enrolment enquiries, 9.30am-12.00noon 
 

WEDNESDAY 2ND FEBRUARYðTHURSDAY 14TH APRIL 
 

2nd February Term 1 starts, 8.55am—2.55pm 
7th February Waitangi Day observed, public holiday, school closed 
15th February Year 5/6 Millennium waterwise (Areas 28, 29, 30, 32) 
16th February Year 5/6 Millennium waterwise (Areas 22, 31, 39, 40) 
16th February Year 3/4 camp parent information meeting 
17th February Year 5/6 Millennium waterwise (Area 21) 
23rd February Partnership meetings, 3.30pm-5.30pm 
24th February Partnership meetings from 1.00pm, school closed from 12.30pm 
28th February Teacher only day, school closed for students 
3rd March Year 3/4 camp parent helper meeting 
8th—9th March  Year 3/4 Camp 1 (Areas TBC) 
10th—11th March  Year 3/4 Camp 2 (Areas TBC) 
16th—18th March Year 5/6 Carey Park Camp (Areas 28, 29, 32) 
28th—30th March Year 5/6 Camp 2 (Areas 21, 22, 31) 
30th March—1st April Year 5/6 Camp 3 (Areas 30, 39, 40) 
14th April Term 2 finishes, 8.55am—2.55pm 

...Continued from page 1 
 
You will have received letters with reports regarding start dates, office hours and stationery lists 
for 2022.  If you misplace this information, details are available on the school website. 
 
To our returning students, we look forward to seeing you all back at Albany Primary School on 
Wednesday 2nd February 2022. 
 
I wish you all a blessed family time over Christmas and a safe and enjoyable summer break—
remember your sunscreen (when it finally stops raining) and wear your bike helmet! 
 
Meri Kirihimete (Merry Christmas) to all 
 
 
Maree Bathurst 
Principal 



aŜǎǎŀƎŜ ŦǊƻƳ aǊǎ aƻƻŘȅ 
 

Today is my last day at APS and as I enter into my new chapter of my 
life, it will be hard to leave this one behind. But before I leave I want to 
say to every one of you I have enjoyed every minute of it and you are 
all amazing students. 
 
I want to thank each child that I have worked with over the years and 
maybe your brothers and sisters that I have also worked with and are 
no longer at APS. I will carry so many fond memories of you all.  A little 
bit of everyone will always be with me when I go to my new school. 
 
Always strive to be the best you can be and never stop being you, be 
kind and never stop learning. 
 
To the parents – thank you for supporting me and allowing me to be a 
part of your childΩs and your lives. My time at Albany has been 
wonderful and rewarding. 
 
Thanks, everyone J 

Mrs Moody aka – Miss Moody, Tracy, Mrs Mooby, Mrs Molly (yes Mrs Molly I get called your name all the 
time)   
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Christmas fun for everyone 

Register via www.albanybaptist.org.nz/events 

You will receive a free nativity story book and instructions 
for uploading your photos. 

Registrations close December 21st and winners notified  
December 24th 


